
  
ERIC GARCETTI  

MAYOR  

  

March 29, 2019   

  

The Honorable Adam Schiff   

U.S. House of Representatives  

2269 Rayburn House Office Building  

Washington, DC 20515   

  

Re:  Letter of Support for H.R. 1708 - Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation Act   

  

Dear Representative Schiff:   

  

I would like to express my support for the Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation Act H.R. 1708, 

which would expand the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area by approximately 

191,000 acres to include the Rim of the Valley Corridor – including parts of the Los Angeles 

River.   

  

This corridor is a critically important area that connects wilderness areas threatened by 

development and provides recreational activities for all of Southern California’s 18 million 

residents. This National Recreation Area includes the Los Angeles River through the San 

Fernando Valley and supports the important goal to complete the LA RiverWay trail system 

through the Valley, a critical piece of the overall 51-mile public access network.  

  

The Act will further educate the public concerning the importance of our public lands, enable 

better protection of natural resources and habitats, and provide Angelenos improved access to 

nature for recreational and educational purposes. This legislation is the result of a years-long 

study conducted by the National Park Service with community and stakeholder input. It will help 

local governments, landowners, and conservation organizations preserve our beautiful open 

space and increase access to public lands while respecting private property rights and local 

governmental authorities.   

  

I am pleased that the legislation has been introduced in the House of Representatives and look 

forward to its passage from both the House and Senate so that the lands, wildlife, and recreation 

opportunities in and around our communities are protected for generations to come.   

  

Sincerely,   



  
ERIC GARCETTI   

Mayor, City of Los Angeles   























  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

March 21, 2019 
 
Honorable Adam Schiff 
U.S. Congressman, 28th District 
2269 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
RE: SUPPORT FOR RIM OF THE VALLEY CORRIDOR PRESERVATION ACT (H.R. 
1708) 
 
Dear Honorable Congressman Schiff, 
 
Thank you for your extensive work in initiating the Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation 
Act (H.R. 1708) and the proposed expansion of the Santa Monica Mountains National 
Recreation Area (SMMNRA). 
 
I am writing in strong support of the Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation Act, which 
would provide for enhanced protections and the expansion of preservation efforts for the 
Rim’s significant natural and cultural resources. Expanding the SMMNRA to include 
313,000 additional acres will protect regional wildlife corridors and connectivity which are 
essential for preserving and enhancing biodiversity. 
 
Additionally, it will foster collaboration and cooperation between the National Park Service 
and local communities, ensuring that future generations can continue to enjoy our local 
parks, open spaces and cultural treasures – while having zero impact on private property 
rights or local land use authorities. 
 
Thank you for your vision, leadership and efforts to protect our public lands and improve 
the quality of life for people and wildlife throughout the region. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
 
David E. Ryu 
Councilmember, District Four 

 



 

 county of ventura    
     

March 22, 2019 

 

The Honorable Adam Schiff 

U.S. House of Representatives 

2269 Rayburn HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Representative Schiff: 

 

I am writing on behalf of the County of Ventura in support of H.R. 1708, the Rim of the Valley 

Corridor Preservation Act. 

 

Thank you for sponsoring H.R. 1708 to preserve 193,000 acres of the Rim of the Valley Corridor 

and add it to the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area, stretching from the Simi Hills 

in Ventura County through the Santa Susana Mountains to the San Gabriel Mountains, and more 

than doubling the green space in the Santa Monica Mountains NRA. It would provide protection 

for historical resources, Native American sites, endangered species and wildlife corridors, and 

connect greater Los Angeles and parts of Ventura County through multi-use trails. The bill calls 

for capital improvements, such as trails and roads; monitoring wildlife and acquiring land through 

donation, exchange or purchase.  

 

The expansion of the SMMNRA boundaries in H.R. 1708 respects private property rights and 

existing local land use authorities. It would not require a land owner to participate in any 

conservation or recreation activities, and it would not put any additional restrictions on property 

owners. The bill does not allow for land acquisition through eminent domain.  

 

Please continue to work with your colleagues on the House Natural Resources Committee to 

expedite consideration of H.R. 1708 or similar legislation that would add the Rim of the Valley 

Corridor to the Santa Monica Mountains NRA. 

 

Sincerely yours, 

 

 

 

Don Gilchrest 

Washington Representative 

 

DWG: awg 
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March 25, 2019 

 
Congressman Adam Schiff 
2269 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Schiff: 
 
I want to express my strong support of H.R. 1708, which would add more than 191,000 acres of the Rim of the Valley Corridor to 
the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area. The Rim of the Valley is a critically important bridge that connects the 
cities and suburbs of our metropolis with wilderness areas.  As there is more development into wilderness areas, it poses a threat to 
wildlife that is dependent on these lands.  
 
The additional acreage under H.R. 1708 includes the Arroyo Seco in West Pasadena and a portion of the Chantry Flats hiking area 
above Sierra Madre, Eaton Canyon in East Pasadena, and the Hahamonga Watershed Park that are within the boundaries of the 
41st Assembly District. We hope this legislation will bring additional funds for trail repairs and interpretative services by rangers 
from the National Park Service.  As a member of the Santa Monica Mountains Conservancy Board, I understand the importance of 
the Conservancy's mission to strategically buy back, preserve, protect, restore, and enhance parts of Southern California to form an 
interlinking system of urban, rural and river parks, open space, trails, and wildlife habitats that are accessible to the public.   
 
I agree that Congress must protect the Rim of the Valley for future generations and that action on a bipartisan basis is needed to 
accomplish that important objective.  If Congress does not act quickly, this opportunity to preserve the Rim of the Valley will be 
gone. Thank you for re-introducing the Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation Act. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Assemblymember Chris Holden 
41st Assembly District 
 

 

WEBSITE: Assembly.ca.gov/holden 

EMAIL: Assemblymember.Holden@assembly.ca.gov 

SATELLITE OFFICE: 415 WEST FOOTHILL BOULEVARD, SUITE 124 • CLAREMONT, CA 91711 • (909) 624-7876 • (909) 247-7894 • FAX (909) 626-2548 

Printed on Recycled Paper 

 

CHRIS R. HOLDEN 
CHAIR, ASSEMBLY COMMITTEE ON UTILITIES AND ENERGY 

ASSEMBLYMEMBER, FORTY-FIRST DISTRICT 
 

mailto:Assemblymember.Holden@assembly.ca.gov


 

 

March 25, 2019 

 

Congressman Adam B. Schiff  

2269 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Representative Schiff: 

 

As the Chair of the California State Assembly Natural Resources Committee, I would like to 

express my support for the Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation Act (H.R. 1708), which 

would expand the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area by approximately 191,000 

acres to include the Rim of the Valley Corridor.  This corridor is a critically important area that 

connects wilderness areas threatened by development and provides recreational activities for all 

of Southern California’s 18 million residents.   

 

This legislation is the result of a years-long study conducted by the National Park Service, 

coupled with input from local communities and interested stakeholders.  It will help local 

governments, land owners, and conservation organizations preserve our beautiful open space and 

increase access to public lands while respecting private property rights and local governmental 

authorities.  

 

The Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area is the nation’s largest urban national 

park.  Every year over 33 million visits are made to the recreation area’s pristine parks and 

world-renowned beaches.  The Rim of the Valley Corridor contains accessible recreation trails 

for the use and enjoyment of the millions of residents in Los Angeles and Ventura Counties. The 

expansion of the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area to include this area would 

allow for the completion of the Rim of the Valley Trail. This trail will run 150 miles and offer 

sweeping vistas of the San Fernando Valley and Los Angeles basins. It will also link four 

mountain ranges. 

 

I am pleased that the legislation has bipartisan support in the House of Representatives and look 

forward to its passage so that the lands, wildlife, and recreation opportunities in and around our 

communities are protected for generations to come.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
LAURA FRIEDMAN 

Assemblymember, 43
rd

 District 

 







March 27, 2019 
 
Hon. Adam B. Schiff 
U.S. Representative, District 28 
245 E. Olive Ave, #200 
Burbank, CA 91502 
 
Dear Representative Schiff: 
 
I would like to express my support for the Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation Act (H.R. 1708 / 
S. 774), which would expand the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area by 
approximately 191,000 acres to include the Rim of the Valley Corridor.  This corridor is critically 
important for connecting wilderness areas threatened by development and provides recreational 
opportunities for Southern California’s 18 million residents.   
 
This legislation is the culmination of year of study by the National Park Service and includes input 
from local communities and interested stakeholders.  It will help local governments, land owners, 
and conservation organizations preserve our beautiful open space, increase access to public lands, 
and still respect private property rights and local governmental authorities.  
 
California’s 25th Senate District encompasses the Angeles National Forest and includes substantial 
important open space. The Rim of the Valley Unit will therefore benefit the district’s wildlife and 
residents in numerous areas, including the expansive Griffith Park area, Atwater Village and much 
of the most critical parts of the historic Los Angeles River,  communities in the Crescenta Valley, 
Shadow Hills, and Lake View Terrace, open space in and around Pasadena’s Rose Bowl Stadium, the 
mountains above  and around Descanso Gardens in La Cañada Flintridge, Eaton Canyon Nature 
Center, Hahamongna Watershed Park, the lower Big Tujunga Canyon Wash, the Verdugo 
Mountains Open Space Preserve, the San Rafael Hills, La Tuna Canyon Park, and Deukmejian 
Wilderness Park.   
 
I am pleased that the legislation has bipartisan support in the House of Representatives.  I look 
forward to it passing both the House and U.S. Senate so that the lands, wildlife, and recreational 
opportunities in and around our communities are protected for generations to come.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Anthony J. Portantino 
SENATOR  
District 25 
 



 
767 N. Hill Street, Suite 302, Los Angeles, CA 90012 * (213) 393-5077  

 

 

March 27, 2019 

 

Honorable Adam Schiff 

Representative, 28th District 

2269 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Representative Schiff, 

 

The Rim of the Valley Coalition is writing to express its support for H.R. 1708, the Rim of the Valley 

Corridor Preservation Act and the proposed expansion of the Santa Monica Mountains National 

Recreation Area. 

 

The Coalition is a network of 50 local, regional and national organizations representing such diverse 

interests as open space and wildlife conservation, outdoor recreation and education, historic 

preservation, environmental justice and public health.  Its singular focus is the promotion of the Rim of 

the Valley and educating the public on the benefits it will bring to the over 17 million residents residing 

in the greater Los Angeles area. 

 

These benefits include enhancing the management of our local parks, open spaces and recreational and 

cultural resources by including these treasured places in the park’s expanded boundaries, and 

facilitating collaboration between local communities and the National Park Service, which already has a 

successful forty-year track record in the existing park.  By working with the Santa Monica Mountains 

Conservancy, California State Parks, local cities and other jurisdictions, the Park Service has led efforts to 

restore native habitat, research and reintroduce endangered wildlife, plan hiking, biking, equestrian and 

other recreational uses, interpret the region’s unique and nationally-significant natural and cultural 

history, and coordinate recovery efforts in the aftermath of devastating wildfires.  Its outreach and 

youth programs engage thousands of participants each year, and gateway communities benefit from its 

nearly one million annual visitors. 

 

It’s time to expand these benefits to the Rim of the Valley Corridor: from the Santa Susana Mountains in 

the north, to the Verdugo Mountains in the east, and into our downtown historic district, El Pueblo de 

Los Angeles.  Included in the corridor are iconic places such as the Jet Propulsion Laboratory and Griffith 

Park, critical watersheds such as the Los Angeles River and Arroyo Seco, and fragile strands of native 

habitat that provide homes for such threatened and endangered species as the red-legged frog, 

mountain lion and numerous endemic and migratory bird species.  The Rim of the Valley also represents 



an opportunity to expand access to open space and outdoor recreation to Los Angeles’ urban and park-

poor communities, while having no impact on private land rights and local land use authorities. 

 

Thank you for being a champion of our region’s natural and cultural treasures.  We look forward to 

working with you to pass H.R. 1708 to ensure these places are enjoyed by future generations. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Dennis G. Arguelles 

Chair 

 

 

Rim of the Valley Coalition Members: 

 

National Parks Conservation Association                              The City Project 

Las Virgenes Homeowners Federation                                 Santa Susana Mountain Park Association 

Los Angeles Audubon Society                                                The Nature Conservancy 

Community Hiking Club                                                           Audubon Center at Debs Park 

Natural Resources Defense Council                                      San Fernando Valley Audubon Society 

Sierra Club – Los Padres Chapter                                           Sierra Club – San Fernando Valley 

Chinese American Citizens Alliance                                       Chinese Historical Society of Southern California 

Asian and Pacific Islanders in Historic Preservation           API Forward Movement 

Pacoima Beautiful                                                                    CA League of Conservation Voters 

Citizens for Los Angeles Wildlife                                            Poison Free Malibu 

Arroyo Seco Foundation                                                          California Native Plant Society, Santa Monica 

Mountains Chapter                                                                   Outward Bound Adventures 

Los Angeles Kayak Club                                                            Federation of Hillside and Canyon Associations 

Friends of Griffith Park                                                             Sky Mountain Volunteers 

Simi Valley Conservancy                                                          Public Lands Alliance Network 

Los Angeles Conservation Corps                                            Van Nuys Neighborhood Council 

LA River Expeditions                                                                 Asian Pacific Policy and Planning Council  

Los Angeles Neighborhood Land Trust                                  Amigos de los Rios 

Asian Pacific Policy and Planning Council                              Encino Neighborhood Council 

Historic Highland Park Neighborhood Council                     Los Encinos State Park Docent Association 

LA WYLD                                                                                      Los Feliz Improvement Association 

The Oaks Homeowners Association                                       Latino Outdoors 

Los Angeles Wilderness Training                                            Trust for Public Land 

Chatsworth Nature Preserve Coalition                                  Chatsworth Lake Manor Town Council 

Community Nature Connection 



 
 
 
 
 
 

April 2, 2019 

 

 

 

Office of Congressman Adam Schiff 

2269 Rayburn House 

Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative Schiff: 

 

Please consider this letter my support for the Rim of the Valley Corridor Preservation Act (H.R. 

1708), which would expand the Santa Monica Mountains National Recreation Area by approximately 

191,000 acres to include the Rim of the Valley Corridor.  This corridor is a critically important area 

that connects wilderness areas and provides recreational activities for all of Southern California’s 18 

million residents.   

 

Built upon a years-long study conducted by the National Park Service and coupled with input from 

our local communities, the Act will preserve this beautiful open space for all Californians as well as 

the endangered species that inhabit the area. It will also provide my constituents and the many park-

poor residents of Los Angeles with the opportunity to experience enhanced recreational opportunities, 

in addition to preserving treasured cultural monuments and transforming the LA River.   

 

I look forward to the passage of this legislation and to ensuring that the lands, wildlife, and recreation 

opportunities in and around our communities are protected for generations to come.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 
Ben Allen  

Senator, 26th District 
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